
 

 

 

 
 
Dear Headteacher 
 
Enfield’s School Nursing Service 
 
Enfield’s School Nursing Service has recently made some changes to the way 
they deliver services to improve the support available to schools in Enfield. We 
would like to take this opportunity to share details of the School Nursing 
services available to your school.   
 
Enfield’s School Nursing Service provides health care to children and young 
people aged between 5 and 19 years old and supports all mainstream schools 
in Enfield to meet the health care needs of their students. School nursing 
services available to schools in Enfield include: 
 

• Duty Service – Telephone based information, advice and guidance for 
professionals, parents and young people 

• Health care needs assessments for children referred to the service 
• Advice and support with student care plans 
• Training on asthma and the administration of medication for epilepsy 

and anaphylaxis 
• Secondary School Health Drop Ins providing information and advice to 

students 
• Health promotion and health education 
• National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) – Undertaking height 

and weight measurements for eligible children in primary school 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             By E-mail 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Please reply to: Caroline O’Brien 

Clinical School Nurse 
Lead 

E-mail: caroline.obrien3@nhs.net 
Phone: 07929 744 733 

Date: 20th February 2024 

mailto:caroline.obrien3@nhs.net


This updated and expanded universal offer to schools in Enfield will support 
children and young people in making healthy choices, taking responsibility for 
their health and accessing services at the earliest opportunity.  
 
If you would like to find out more about the School Nursing Service and how 
they can support your school in ensuring the best health outcomes for students, 
please contact Caroline O’Brien, Clinical School Nurse Lead, on the contact 
details provided in this letter.  
 
Further details on the School Nursing Service can be found here.  
 
We look forward to working with your school to support children and young 
people with their health and well-being.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dudu Sher-Arami 
Director of Public Health 
People Department 
Enfield Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Melanie Ingham 
Divisional Director of Nursing 
AHP's and Quality- Community 
Division 
RN, HV, MBA, MPH, Med - CNO 
Clinical Nurse Fellow 
 

https://www.northmid.nhs.uk/school-health/

